
City of Long Beach 
Working Together to Serve 

Memorandum 

R-25 

October 18,2005 

Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council Rl 
Frank Colonna, Council Member 

Amending Municipal Code Section 10.22.080 “For Sale” Sign Restrictions 

The Third District Council office has received numerous complaints from 
residents regarding their concern over the number of parked vehicles with “For 
Sale” signs on them along 7‘h Street between Redondo Avenue and Park 
Avenue, and on 2”d Street between Livingston Drive and Ximeno Avenue. 

With the increase in vehicles parked with “For Sale” signs on them, the 
neighborhood is experiencing unsafe traffic conditions. Motorists interrupt traffic 
flow when slowing down or stopping their vehicle to see the vehicles “For Sale”. 
This creates the potential for rear-end collisions. 

In both locations, they are double-parking to examine the cars or obtain the 
information off the “For Sale” sign. This is particularly a problem in the area of 7th 
Street where Wilson High School is located. Slowing or stopping to read the “For 
Sale” information is hazardous to Wilson students coming and going to and from 
school. 

’ 

Lastly, there are several bus stops on these portions of 7‘h Street and 2”d Street 
adding challenges to pedestrian and traffic safety. 

Suggested Action: 
I respectfully request the City Attorney amend Munici al Code Section 10.22.080 
to restrict the parking of “For Sale” vehicles on 7‘ Street between Redondo 
Avenue and Park Avenue, and on 2”d Street between Livingston Drive and 
Ximeno Avenue. 
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